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Dear Parents and Guardians, 
Thank you for your interest in St. Philip School. I am delighted that you are considering us in your search, and I look forward to meeting you. 

This letter is intended to help you get acquainted with our school and outlines our application process. 

General Information 

For over 75 years, St. Philip School has been educating the whole child, producing lifelong learners, active Christians, and confident & responsible citizens.  The success of our students is a reflection of our commitment to a school culture that is child-centered and student focused.   Our graduates are consistently accepted to top-tier high schools and we are proud of their success. 

St. Philip School offers the following programs & support to its students and parents: 

· WASC accredited -Kindergarten through 8th grades  (7:50 am to 3:00pm school schedule)

· Full day Kindergarten 

· On-site preschool 

· Reading specialists (K-8) 

· Math Intervention teacher (6-8) 

· Technology Integrated program (K-8) 

· Spanish curriculum (K-8) 

· Instructional aides for grades K-6
· Competitive Sports Teams 

· Affordable extended care (6:30 am to 6:00 pm) 

· After school enrichment programs (chess, guitar, piano, yoga etc.)

· Organic Hot lunch program

· In-Class Art Program
High School Admissions

Over the past 5 years, our graduates have been accepted to a wide variety of Bay Area high schools.  These schools include: 

	· Archbishop Riordan High School 
	· Mercy High School 

	· Bay High School 
	· Mercy Burlingame

	· Convent of the Sacred Heart
	· Sacred Heart Cathedral Preparatory 

	· Drew School
	· Saint Ignatius College Preparatory

	· Gateway High School
	· San Francisco Waldorf School 

	· Immaculate Conception Academy 
	· School of the Arts 

	· International High School
	· Stuart Hall High School 

	· Lick-Wilmerding High School 
	· The Urban School 

	· Lowell High School 
	· University High School 

	· Lycee Francais 
	· Washington High School 


Admission Eligibility (These Guidelines are set by our Department of Catholic Schools)
A child must be five years of age by September 1 to be eligible for entrance into Kindergarten. It is advisable that children have pre-school experience before attending Kindergarten.

A child must be six years of age by September 1 to be eligible for entrance into the First Grade. It is advisable that children have Kindergarten experience before attending First Grade. The same age requirement applies to each succeeding grade.

Admission Priority 
Admission priority is given in the following order: 

1. Siblings (whose accounts are in good standing)
2. Catholic, registered and participating member of the St. Philip Parish
3. For New Kindergarten Families: Students of St. Philip Preschool 

4. Non-Catholic, Out-of-Parish Families

School Tours 

School Tours can be scheduled by contacting the school office at (415) 824-8467. The school office is open Monday through Friday between 8:00 and 4:00 pm.  Tours are generally offered on Wednesdays and Thursdays at 9:00am and 10:00am.  We encourage you to take a school tour to experience St. Philip School’s excellence in education first-hand!   

Application Process 

· Application Packet due: Thursday, December 1, 2016. 
Application Packet includes: 
· $50 application fee (check made payable to “St. Philip School”)
· Child’s birth certificate 

· Baptism certificate (if Catholic)

· For new families applying for grades 1 through 8: grades from last two years, as applicable. 
· You will be contacted to schedule your child’s screening date when your application is completed and returned. Please bring your child to his/her screening at the assigned time.  
· Parents will be notified of acceptance through the mail by the end of January 2017. 
· There is a $450 non-refundable Registration Fee due by Friday, February 10, 2017 to hold a spot.
· Health and Immunization forms are due: Monday, May 1, 2017. Please refer to the San Francisco School District – School Health Form located at www.sfusd.edu or contact the school office for further information.  
· Example of the Basic Tuition Schedule for 2016 – 2017 School Year (Please note 2017-2018 term schedule is currently under review.)
	
	Registered & active-Parishioner
	Non-Parish

	One (1) Child 
	$ 7,150
	$ 8,319

	Two (2) Children
	$12,230
	$13,711

	Three (3) Children 
	$14,427
	$16,635

	Each additional child 
	$735
	$860


Additional (Parent Required Contributions)

In addition to the basic tuition fee, parents are responsible to support the school through various fundraisers such as our annual festival, winter candy sale, Spring Gala and Scrip Program. Totals for participation are: $2,420/Family or $1,420/Single parent.  If families elect to buy-out their support the fees are: $635/Family or $535 Single parent.  
Tuition Payment Options

All tuition payment options is processed through FACTS Online Tuition Management System.

1. Annual Payment.

a. 2% tuition discount will be awarded with this payment option.

b. Payment will be processed on August 1, 2017.

2. Semi-annual Payment.

a. First half of payment will be processed on August 15, 2017.

b. Second half of payment will be processed on January 15, 2018.

3. Monthly Payment
a. Ten equal monthly installments of either on the 1st or 15th of the month.

b. Ten months period is from August 2017 to May 2018.

St. Philip Community

The St. Philip School parents listed below are available to answer any of your questions.  Please don’t hesitate to call or email them. 
	Name
	Grade(s)
	Phone 
	Email

	Nicole O’Connor
	2nd
	(415) 806-5304
	nicoleoconnormft@gmail.com

	Trish & Eric Bauer
	3rd & 7th 
	(415) 264-7546
	Trishbauer07@comcast.net

	Libby Cartwright & Alan Casserly
	3rd & 8th
	(415) 596-1609
	libbycar@gmail.com

	Sheila & Angus McCarthy
	5th & 8th 
	(415) 298-1167
	sheilamccarthysf@yahoo.com


Thank you for considering St. Philip School for your child and family.  Please feel free to call me, the school office or the above noted parents with any questions about our school, programs and daily activities.  We appreciate your consideration. 

Sincerely 
Mr. Tony LesCallett

Principal
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